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Move Over. It’s the Law.
Sample post-campaign News Release

Note: Before filling in the names of your organization and spokespeople, you MUST obtain their permission to use their names in this press release. Also, you must get clearance for the quotes you attribute to them, modifying the quotes as they request. 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: [Date]

CONTACT: [Name, Phone Number, E-Mail]

 [Local Law Enforcement Organization] Thanks [Local Area] Drivers for Moving Over and Saving Lives
Move Over. It’s the Law. Campaign a Success
[City, State] – In recent months, [Local Law Enforcement Organization] joined the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) and [State] highway safety officials to spread the word about [State]’s “Move Over” law, which has been in effect since [YEAR] and requires drivers to move over and/or slow down when approaching stopped emergency vehicles. 

Data from NHTSA and the National Law Enforcement Officers Memorial Fund indicates that for the second year in a row, traffic-related incidents were the leading cause of death for on-duty law enforcement officers. In 2013, 46 law enforcement officers were struck and killed in traffic-related incidents. In the first half of 2014, there were 26 law enforcement officers killed in traffic-related incidents—a staggering 37-percent increase over the first half of 2013. Starting with the first “Move Over” law in South Carolina in 1996, and leading to Hawaii being the final state to enact the law in 2012, lawmakers across America have answered the call to protect our nation’s law enforcement officers. 

Overall low public awareness of the laws led NHTSA to begin the Move Over. It’s the Law. campaign nationwide, with one simple goal: to get the word out to all drivers that they are required by law to move over and/or slow down when they see emergency vehicles stopped on the side of the road. To help in the effort, [Local Law Enforcement or other organization] participated in the outreach campaign, promoting the message Move Over. It’s the Law. on signs, billboards, local Web sites, and radio stations. [Insert local campaign specifics/efforts if available.] The response from [Local Area] drivers was very positive. “Before this campaign, I think most drivers knew they were supposed to get out of the way when emergency vehicles were driving on the road with their lights flashing,” said [Local Official]. “But for some reason,” [he/she] continued, “they didn’t know about the ‘Move Over’ law that says they also have to give room to those emergency vehicles that are already pulled over. And now they know.”

Already, [local law enforcement organization] has noticed an increase in the number of drivers who move over and slow down to give emergency vehicles space. “It’s very encouraging,” said [law enforcement officer/official], “to see local drivers paying attention and making an effort to obey the law and help us stay safe on the job.” 

While progress has been made, state and local law enforcement will continue to convey this important message to all motorists to prevent senseless crashes with emergency personnel. Just like any other traffic law, [State]’s “Move Over” law is enforceable and punishable by [insert fine/penalty]. 

So remember, when you see those flashing lights on the side of the road, Move Over. It’s the Law.

For more information about this and other traffic safety campaigns, visit www.TrafficSafetyMarketing.gov.
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